A letter from Ruby Day daughter of Samuel Franklyn Day 

Note from Mike Day of Twickenham 2010

In with the photographs of Samuel Franklyn Day I found a couple of letters written by his daughter Ruby in December 1927 the year S F D died.  Here is a transcript of the first of these.  It is written to my grandfather Thomas George Day.
 
--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
c/o Mrs T W Taylor
Private Bag
Surprise Sdg.
Via Gwelo
S. Rhodesia
16.12..27
 
Dear Tom, [Thomas George Day]
 
Thank you so much for your letter.  At present I'm up in Rhodesia.  I came up with the Burrs for a month's change as I'm very much "run down" just now.  We're a few miles out of Selukwe on a lovely farm with such a nice swimming bath a few yards from the house & everyone is so nice to everyone else.  Mother & I were here for several years & she was buried in Selukwe.  Later on I want to bring Father's coffin & have it buried with Mother's.  The Gold "Spec" which Father was interested in is going ahead very well.  It all looks so promising.  The two men who have it always let me know how things are going on as they say if it's a success, I'm to have Father's share as they thought such a lot of him.  Even if we didn't have any luck, at least both Mother & Father were absolutely straight. That's worth everything to me now.  Thanks so much for writing to Uncle Bert & Charlie.  I wrote Uncle Arthur.  I hope you are all keeping well.
 
With best wishes for the New year
 
Your affect. cousin
 
Ruby

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------
 
And this is the second letter written to my great grandmother Emily Madgwick Day (nee Lillywhite).  This was written the day after the first letter.
 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

c/o Mrs T W Taylor
Private Bag
Surprise Siding
Via Gwelo
S. Rhodesia
17.12..27
 
Dear Aunt Pem,
 
I am sorry I've been such a time in answering your letter. I've been so unsettled.  After having written to you I returned to Matatiele fixed up my things there & returned to Johannesburg, where I started work at the Chronic Sick House.  I was there for two months but I couldn't stand "Chronic" work so I left.  Now I'm in Rhodesia for a change.  It's very nice up here & altho' the rainy season is 'on' we can do quite a lot between the showers.  I came up with the Burrs & as Mr Burr has to be back in J'bg on the 9th Jan. we will leave on the 6th, Sorry it couldn't be a bit longer.  Mrs Taylor has known me since I came from Sweden & Mrs Burr since I was 10 so you see I'm with very old friends & they're so good to me.  I hope I'll see you one day.  Things happen so unexpectedly so I might find myself in England, who knows?  These native girls* are typical of Rhodesia.  
 
Love to all & best wishes for the New Year 
 
from Ruby
 
* this refers to the postcard photograph accompanying the letter
 
